

17 July 2020

REF NUMBER: IR-01-20-15804

Hemant

fyi-request-13058-a67f4f07@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Hemant

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 9 June 2020 for information relating to speed cameras. Please accept our apologies for the delay in response time.

You requested:

1. Can I please get list (with GPS coordinates) of all speed cameras in New Zealand. I note that this page: https://www.police.govt.nz/advice-services/driving-and-road-safety/speed-limits-cameras-and-enforcement/safe-speedcameras/safe which links to this file https://www.police.govt.nz/sites/default/files/publications/scepall-sites-location-and-gps-co-ordinates.pdf is incomplete. For example, it does not list the locations of the speed cameras that are inside the SH20 Waterview tunnel.

New Zealand Police can confirm that the document containing the GPS locations of static speed cameras found linked on this web page: https://www.police.govt.nz/advice-services/driving-and-road-safety/speed-limits-cameras-and-enforcement/safe-speed-cameras/safe is complete, and contains only the locations of Police's owned and operated cameras.

As such, this part of your request has been refused pursuant to section 18(d) of the Official Information Act 1982 in that the information requested is publicly available.

Police does not own or operate the speed cameras located in the Waterview Tunnel, this being a function of the Waka Kotahi (NZ Transport Agency). Therefore, this part of your request has been transferred to Waka Kotahi to provide you with a response.

You have the right, under section 28 (3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Inspector Peter McKennie
Acting National Manager
National Road Policing Centre

Police National Headquarters

180 Molesworth Street. PO Box 3017, Wellington 6140, New Zealand. Telephone: 04 474 9499. Fax: 04 498 7400. www.police.govt.nz

